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      January 12, 2016 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
  
Students have shared with PHS administration that a field party occurred this past weekend that 
involved underage drinking, reckless driving, and police intervention. We also have been 
informed that there are several references to this gathering posted on various Facebook pages. 
  
We know of too many tragedies in Montgomery County and nationwide caused by underage 
drinking, and have experienced tragic loss in our own Poolesville community. 
  
PHS staff and I implore you to ensure the safety of your child by knowing and verifying his or 
her destinations when they are not with you, and by not hosting or condoning these types of 
activities. Your children are so precious to us.  They have incredible futures ahead of them.  
 
       

Sincerely,  
       

  
       
 Principal 
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